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25th March 2024 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Ref: Building works at Glazebury CE Primary School 
 
I am writing to you all to inform you of planned building work to replace the 140-year-old joists in our 
school. As you will appreciate our main focus of this endeavour will be the safety of our children and the 
need to minimise disruption during this process. 
 
I am pleased to inform you that we have taken a measured approach to the works, ensuring the safety of 
all individuals involved. The plan has been approved by health and safety professionals, guaranteeing that 
our children will not be affected during SATs preparation time and the SATs themselves. 
 
To minimise noise disruption, the external work will take place during the Easter half term holidays. This 
will limit the impact on our children's learning and ensure a quieter environment when they return to 
school. However, please note that there will be residual external works near Class 2 during the first week 
back, from 15th April 24 to 19th April 24. We have made arrangements for the class to work both in the 
hall and Class 4 during this time if noise levels are high. 
 
Phase 2 of the works will commence on 20th May and continue into the Whit holidays. This phase will 
involve internal works, specifically the replacement of relevant joists. As a result, there will be a temporary 
displacement of classes. Class 2 will be moving to the hall and alternative class locations for 1 to 2 weeks, 
followed by Class 4 and Class 3 moving into both and the hall for a possible period of 2 to 3 weeks also. 
 
Our dedicated staff have prepared and planned for all eventualities, with teaching and learning being a 
primary focus throughout the building works. We will continue to update parents on the progress of the 
works and any further developments. 
 
Once again, may I thank you in advance for your understanding and co-operation during this time. We 
understand the importance of maintaining a safe and stable learning environment for our children, and we 
are committed to ensuring limited disruption during this necessary construction. 
 
If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me or the school office. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Karen Mowbray 
Head Teacher 
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